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N e w s l e t t e r  

Welcome back 
I hope you all had a lovely winter break and I look 
forward to signing some books for students who 
completed lots of home reading. I know this term 
will be another busy one and I hope we can all stay 
healthy through it. Please keep emailing me if your 
child has Covid or if you have any questions. I truly 
appreciate the way our school community has 
worked together to keep each other safe. 
 
STEAM Week 
Thank you to our wonderful staff who put on so 
many amazing learning activities during the last 
week of the last school term. Students were thrilled 
and totally engaged in all the learning. I am always 
so proud of the teaching and learning that happens 
at Camboon. 
 
Pre Primary assembly  
I can still remember how amazed I was at the way 
the students so confidently got up to read the Merit 
Certificates. Congratulations to Ms Bettella, Ms de 
Burgh and Mrs Dean for preparing the students and 
putting on such a fabulous assembly. I know how 
much effort and time went into it. It was also 
wonderful to see so many parents back in the 
classroom looking at all the learning that happens in 
Pre Primary.  
Janice Cuculoska—Principal 
 

PARENT OPEN NIGHT 
Wednesday 10 August 2022 

4.30pm to 6pm 
 

More details in next newsletter. 

Before School 
This is a friendly reminder to parents, regarding 
student drop off times before school. Parents are 
discouraged from sending their children to school prior 
to 8.30am for safety reasons, however, from 8.20am 
there is a Deputy Principal on duty in the undercover 
area. If students arrive between 8.20am and 8.35am 
they are asked to report to the DP, in the undercover 
area. At 8.35am a bell is rung for students to move to 
classrooms. 
 

Copies of NAPLAN Results and School Reports 
Parents who require past copies of NAPLAN results or 
school reports are asked to contact the office and 
allow 5 working days for the staff to process the 
request. 
 

Parking 
We request that parents do not use the staff or 
canteen car parks, including when dropping-off and 
collecting children. Your cooperation is necessary to 
ensure the safety of all students. During school hours, 
cars should park in the Wylde Road Reserve car park 
or on the streets around the school as sign-posted.  
City of Bayswater rangers occasionally do parking 
inspections and hand-out infringement notices, so 
please take note of parking signs. Please do not do u-
turns on Forder Road during peak times, as this puts 
others in danger, and please observe speed signs. 
 

After School Tennis Term 3 
Tennis lessons are being offered again in Term 3, 
commencing this Thursday 21 July. Students are 
collected by the tennis coach on Thursday afternoons 
from the undercover area at 3.15pm, and walk to the 
Morley/Noranda tennis courts where they are 
supervised until their tennis lesson starts at 3.45pm. 
Lessons conclude at 4.45pm, and parents collect 
children from the tennis courts. For more information 
please refer to the attached enrolment form.  

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
Friday 22 July 

 School tour for prospective families 
9.30am 

 2023 enrolment applications close 
Monday 25 July 

 P&C Canteen morning tea 9.00am 
Monday 1 August 

 PEAC testing 
Tuesday 2 August 

 PEAC testing 
Wednesday 3 August 

 PEAC testing 

Date:  20 Ju ly 2022  
Term: 3   
Vo lume: 9  

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN: 
Closed Monday & Tuesday 
Open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 
https://www.flexischools.com.au/ 
 

9218 1414 / 0412 530 307 

UNIFORM SHOP: 
Online orders or office drop box 
www.quickcliq.com.au 
Open from 8.45am to 9.15am 
Every Tuesday in Term 3 of 2022 

Camboon Primary School                         
Forder Street, Noranda  WA  6062  
Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au  
Phone: 9218 1400         

IMPORTANT DATE CHANGE 
 

Faction throws, jumps and distance 
events have now been changed to:  

MONDAY 22 AUGUST 2022 and  
 

The FACTION CARNIVAL has now 
been changed to: 

TUESDAY 23 AUGUST 2022 
 

Please be aware: Subject to change dependent on weather.  

http://www.quickcliq.com.au


 

School tours for prospective families 
Mrs Pesce will be conducting a tour for prospective families 
this week. Should you know of any friends and/or families 
interested in enrolling for 2023, please spread the word. 
Details are: 
Friday 22 July at 9.30am 
RSVP by 21 July 9218 1400 or 
camboon.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

2023 Enrolments 

You need to apply to enrol your child by  

22 July 2022  

if they are starting  

Kindergarten, Pre-primary or Year 7 in 2023. 

 

Kindy 2023 
Enrolments for 2023 Kindergarten are now open. 
If you have, or if you know of any families with children 
eligible for Kindy next year, (born between 01/07/18 and 
30/06/19), who are interested in applying to enrol at 
Camboon PS for 2023, please let them know to apply now. 
Application forms are available from the school office.   
Please submit applications with the following: 

 · Birth Certificate 

 · Medicare Immunisation History Statement  

 · Proof of current address 

 · Proof of Australian Citizenship 

 · Family Court Orders (if applicable) 
Medicare Immunisation History Statements can be 
obtained using your Medicare online account through 
myGov or the Express Plus Medicare mobile app.  
Alternatively, you can call the AIR on 1800 653 809 to 
request a copy.  
These must be no older than 2 months. 
 
Pre-primary 2023 (current Kindy) 

2023 Pre-primary enrolments are now open. 

Students already attending Kindergarten at Camboon 
Primary School this year are required to apply for Pre-
primary 2023. Application forms for these students have 
been sent home. Parents can return application forms to the 
school office or class teacher.  

 
Choir News 
Choir students have been practicing very 
hard to learn 11 songs for the Massed Choir 
Festival at the end of this term. Our 
concert will be on Thursday 22 September in 
Week 10 at the Perth Concert Hall. Please 
put this date in your diary. 

 

It was lovely to see so many students attend our regular 
Tuesday morning rehearsal this week. It is essential that 

choir students attend each week so they can learn all 11 
songs off by heart by Week 6 for our first rehearsal at 
Churchlands Senior High School.  
 

A permission letter will be sent home next week regarding 
the two rehearsals held in Week 6 and 10 this term, along 
with information regarding the bus fare and purchasing 
audience tickets.  
 

Our first rehearsal will be on Friday 26 August at 
Churchlands SHS from 8.50am - 1.00pm and our second 
will on Wednesday 21 September at the Perth Concert Hall 
from 8.40am - 2.00pm.  
 

Our new choir uniforms should arrive shortly. They will be 
handed out to choir students well be for the concert on the 
22 September. How exciting! 
 

Stephanie Bojanich 
Music Specialist 

 

CAMBOON PRIMARY SCHOOL P&C 
Camboon PS P&C are inviting anyone in the school 
community, who may be interested in volunteering at 
the Canteen to join us for a morning tea.  
Students love seeing their parents, family friends and 
relatives behind the Canteen counter. 

We are currently seeking volunteers. 
Come along to the morning tea on Monday 25 July at 
9am to meet Lisa, check out the canteen and to see 
what is involved.  
Please RSVP to the P&C, by either calling 0412 530 
307 or emailing camboonpspc@gmail.com 

mailto:camboonpspc@gmail.com


MONSTER SMILES 

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former 
students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to 
develop Monster Smiles at  
https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when 
we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: 
We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, 
which then makes them more likely to be kind to other 
people. 
This year we have introduced a “Smiles and Kindness” 
Award for students who are positive role models within the 
school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at 
assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a 
Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.  

 Congratulations to our July 

Smiles and Kindness recipient 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Levi R—EC3 

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH 

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian 
primary school based award program which has been in 
operation for over ten years, with the participation of 

hundreds of schools across the state.  

 

Like all of our awards the ‘Aussie of the Month’ recognises 
personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the 
community. The awards also reflect some of the values we 
share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of 
spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real 

concern for the environment. 

Congratulations to our July 

Aussie of the Month recipient 
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Thespina F—Room 4 

Merit Ceritificates 
 

EC2  Noor N   Stefano N 

EC3  Cihan E  Cleo H 

Room 1 Lachlan O  Vann P 

Room 2 Oliver A  Harper R 

Room 3 Layla M  Astrid S 

Room 4 Max C   Stefan K 

Room 7 Finley L  Omar A 

Room 8 Yahye A  Kailen O 

  Elijah S 

Room 9 Aleeya A  Leah S 

Room 10 Ryan N   Hunter S 

Room 15 Poppy B  Jasmine H 

Room 16 Amber B  Charlotte P 

  Jonathon P 

Room 17 Aleksander S  Melissa M 

Before School, After School and Vacation Care 
onsite at Camboon Primary School. 
Should you require information regarding school 
holiday programs please visit their website or the 
school office or phone 0456 857 463.  
 

FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS, PLEASE REFER TO 
THEIR WEBSITE  
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Open Pantry 
We are aware that some families are experiencing financial 
hardship at the moment. To lend a helping hand, we continue 
to work with our local Uniting Church, to provide a food relief 
program for our local families. Each Wednesday afternoon 
from 12 noon to 3pm at the Noranda Uniting Church on 
Camboon Rd, anyone from our local community can visit, to 
collect a shopping bag full of groceries. 
 

In addition to this, we are asking for your help with donations. 
A collection tub is placed in the school office for non 
perishable items. 
 

 
 

Midvale Hub Parenting Service 
Please see Connect notice for more details on free 
parenting service. 
 
 

 

Wonder Recycling Rewards 
To support our Wonder Recycling Rewards Program, 
students are asked to collect bread bags (any brand), 

and deliver them to the library or school office. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.monstersmiles.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDonna.Cutler%40education.wa.edu.au%7C7d667b7d0c6446587bd508da0af0e044%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637834326904349330%7CUnknown%7CTWFp

